
Vacancy for a Parish Councillor  

Anyone wishing to be considered for co-option 
should contact the Parish Council Office for a 

Councillor Co-option Pack. We can be         
contacted through phone, email, or post.  

The co-options are for BICKINGTON WARD 
and YELLAND WARD.  

The closing date for both applications is 1pm 
on Monday, 24th August 2020. The co-option 
will be made at the Virtual Council Meeting to 
be held on Monday, 7th September 

The Beechfield Centre 

We are aiming to          
re-open the Beechfield 
Centre from Monday, 
7th September 2020.   

Enquiries about       
bookings can be made 
via telephone or email. 

Please note that back-to
-back classes will not be 

available at this time, 
and that the maximum amount of people in the hall 
at any time will be     limited to 10 until government 
guidance changes. Please keep up to date with our 

opening via our website or social media page.  

Allotment Vacancies  

Interested in gardening?  

Babbages allotments currently 
has 3 vacant plots!  

To apply for a plot, contact the 
Parish Council Office. 

Play Areas 

Ellerslie—There has been 3 
pieces of equipment removed 
from the Play Area due to safety 
concerns. We are working hard 
to look at funding opportunities to 
enhance/repair the play area.  

Babbages—We have been successful in      
obtaining over £20,000 of S.106 funding (just 
need approval from the main North Devon 
Council) to replace and enhance existing play 
equipment. Keep an eye on our social media 
for updates.  

Newsletter  

Summer 2020  

Meetings  

Following Government guidelines,  
Council meetings will continue to be held 
online until further notice. Meeting links 

will still be available on the meeting 
agendas, which can be found on our website.  

Flying the Flag 

Thank you to the Fremington & District 
Community Group who donated two 
special flags that were flown during 
lockdown. We would also like to thank 
everyone who has and is still            
continuing to support people during 
these difficult times 

Bee Happy  

The Council has adopted a Bee Policy 
to enable tenants to apply to site 2 beehives 
(in total) on the Babbages Allotment site. A 
positive step for the environment. 



Parish Councillors  

 
Cllr Sue Kingdom  

Chairman of Council  

01271 326914 

 

Cllr Carol McCormack-Hole 

Vice Chairman of Council  

01271 343176 

 

Cllr Sam Adams 

Chairman of Parks and Playing 
Fields 

07930 280489 

 

Cllr Jim Bell  

01271 860989 

 

Cllr Frank Biederman  

Chairman of Fremington Quay  

Management  

07595 988704 

 

Cllr Joy Cann 

07307696929 

 

Cllr Ian Capon  

Chairman of Tews Lane  

01271 371157 

 

Cllr Cole Connell 

07970 751606 

 

Cllr Ian Crawford  

07917 123435 

 

Cllr Kelvin Groves 

07811 270769 

 

Cllr Alan Rennles 

01271 376335 

 

Cllr Myka Scott  

07857 548093 

 

Cllr Bill Sherborne 

01271 344816 

 

Parish Council Staff  
 

Mrs Victoria Woodhouse, BA (Hons) PiLCM 

Executive Officer  

Mrs Kate Graddock, BA (Hons) FiLCM 

Deputy Executive Officer 

Mrs Liz Steer  

Administration Officer 

Miss Nieve Wuttke-Keary 

Apprentice Administration Assistant  

Phone: 01271 321063 

E-mail: admin@fremingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Website: www.fremingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Office Opening Hours 

Monday-Friday: 9am— 1pm 

Letter from the Chairman  

In these extraordinary times we are all learning to do 
things in completely different ways.  From wearing masks 
to go shopping to holding or attending virtual meetings.  
The council is holding all its meetings virtually until at 

least next year and in some ways it is easier although it 
does mean that you need a computer.  Please do try and 

join us for a full council meeting and the connection is 
shown on the agenda of each months meeting. 

 

We have had some good news in that the Babbages play 
area has been awarded £23,816 in order to replace and 
enhance the existing play equipment and area.  We are 

hoping to update all the play equipment over the next few 
years. 

Stay safe everybody and remember to wear your masks. 

Climate Emergency      

Working Party 

The CEWP are currently looking at re-wilding areas in the 
Parish. Do you have a suggestion? Get in contact with 

us. You can keep up to date or join our group by visiting 
the dedicated page on the Parish Council Website.  

We have a very active Facebook Page 
(search Fremington Parish Council) that is up-
dated almost daily—take a look and like keep 

up to date with the latest Parish Council          
and community news  


